
14. RECESS SPECIAL COMMITTEE – APPROVAL OF CONTRACTS WORCESTER STREET 
ENHANCEMENT 

 
Officer responsible Author 
Unit Manager City Solutions Kevin Roche, DDI 371-1536 

 
 The purpose of this report is to advise the Committee of the acceptance of a tender by the City 

Manager in terms of the approval given by the Council to the Recess Special Committee. 
 
 At its meeting of 27 September 2001, the Council gave approval to the Recess Special Committee to 

exercise the powers of Standing Committees for the remainder of the annual term.  In addition, it also 
approved: 

 
 “That during the interregnum the City Manager be authorised to exercise the powers of the Recess 

Special Committee.” 
 
 In accordance with that approval, a contract has been accepted on 7 November 2001 from City Care 

Ltd for the sum of $368,800 for the reconstruction of Worcester Street, involving the construction of 
kerbs, channels, concrete separating strips, interlocking concrete paths/vehicle entrances/parking 
bays/road carriageway, bollards, minor drainage, grass berms, landscape planting, restoration of 
existing kerb and channel surface, installation of street furniture, irrigation, multi-bay parking meters, 
lighting, signage and road marking. 

 
 The estimate of work was $438,000 and the work is for an 11-week period. 
 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation:  That the information be received. 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


